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ACN 068 049 178

Fountain Court, Bendigo 3550  or  PO Box 480, Bendigo 3552
Managing Director’s Office
Phone: 03 5433 9581 Fax: 03 5433 9689

Email: rob.hunt@bendigobank.com.au
3 May 2002

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on 

Corporations and Financial Services

Parliament House

CANBERRA   ACT   2600

Dear Sir / Madam

I refer to the Inquiry being made by your Committee into the regulations and ASIC Policy Statements made under the Financial Services Reform Act 2001.

Bendigo Bank is concerned that the training regime required to be implemented under PS 146 is contrary to the objects of the Financial Services Reform Act which includes, "To promote confident and informed decision-making by consumers of financial products and services while facilitating efficiency, flexibility and innovation in the provision of those products and services".

It is the Bank's view that implementation of certain aspects of PS 146, in its current form, will almost certainly reduce the level of service and assistance that Bendigo Bank customers experience, unnecessarily raise the cost of providing banking services - which will in turn result in increased costs to the consumer, and, most significantly, reduce competition in the finance sector by making it much more difficult to expand the Bendigo Bank branch and Community Banking network, in remote and regional areas (both in terms of finding trained staff and the expense associated with training those staff).  The attached submission outlines where the Bank considers PS 146 in its current form will not facilitate efficiency, flexibility and innovation in the provision and delivery of basic Bank deposit products.

Most of the Bank's concerns centre around the fact that PS 146 imposes a training regime which is not necessary for delivery of ordinary Bank deposit accounts and the operation of transaction accounts.  These products are well known and recognised by the community and benefit from self-regulatory market conduct and disclosure codes (Code of Banking Practice).  This self-regulatory regime has been supported by a successful, industry funded dispute resolution scheme (Australian Banking Industry Ombudsman).  These products are well understood and safe, with an undertaking of capital preservation and pre-advised terms and conditions (interest rates, fees, etc). And our normal banking business is subject to rigorous scrutiny by the regulatory body, APRA.

All counter staff are required to undertake extensive training in basic Bendigo Bank deposit products and the operation of transaction accounts before the commencement of duties in the branch network. The current training undertaken by staff coupled with a less onerous training regime would be sufficient to enable the Bank to continue to provide the level of service and assistance that our customers experience.  The current information given to consumers which is required by the Code of Banking Practice is designed to ensure that the customer receives sufficient information to understand basic deposit products.  It is the view of the Bank that the additional training regime required by PS 146 inhibits delivery of these products to regional and remote country communities throughout Australia and reduces the ability of branch staff to provide customer service.  

The additional training required provides logistic problems in recruiting staff in the future and add considerable costs, thus reducing the ability of the Bank to deliver cost-efficient services to rural and regional Australia through a branch network which is now sought after by many communities.  It is noted that one of the recommendations of the Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services was that consideration should be given to the level of training and monitoring being proportionate to the function being performed.  Further consideration of this recommendation is requested.  The Bank's submission  recommends modification of PS 146 to reduce the training requirements for basic deposit products.

The Bank would be extremely pleased if you would give consideration to the points raised  in the submission so that banking services can be delivered in a cost effective and efficient manner to all Australians, regardless of location - and at the same time ensuring the Australian banking sector remains competitive and consumer friendly.

Yours sincerely

Rob  Hunt

MANAGING  DIRECTOR

BENDIGO BANK GROUP

	



